Bayside Presbyterian Church
1964
Pioneer Fellowship

Advisers: The Parents

The Pioneer Fellowship has had an active and good year,
Officers were elected twice during the year, The average
attendance was 25,

The Pioneer Fellowship gave a wall clock for our new
Social Hall, They collected stamps to purchase new games,

Thomas L, Johnson, a student of Union Theological Seminary
in Richmond, showed slides on his Jjourneys in Europe,

In April Miss Helen Tannehill spoke and showed slides on
her work as a missionary in Mexico,

During the summer, members of the Pioneer Fellowship
painted the nursery furniture for our new church, made posters
for the library, and assisted in the Vacation Church School,

In the fall, members of the fellowship helpepd serve at
our Loyalty Dinner,

Social activities were varied, including swimming parties,
box suppers, and a Christmas supper and party at the Murrays,

They attended "The Messiah" in the Shepherd Center
auditorium at Virginia Beach,

A letter of thanks was received from Miss Helen Tanne-
hill, Missionary to Mexico, for the attractively arranged box
of Christmas cards which brought much joy and added brightness
to the dull Mexican houses, Most important of all was the
message they imparted,

Special appreciation is expressed to Mrs, Betty Marlowe,
Mrs. Douglas S, Murray, and Mr., and Mrs., Frank W. Hudgins for
their faithful work and help with this fine group of young

people,
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Mrs, Lila T, Johnson,
Historian, 1964




